SPTRA general meeting, Saturday 10 September

Thank you to all of you who joined us and we thank Rene, Emma and Steve from our Safer Neighbourhoods Team and our Southfield Councillors, Gary, Harvey and Andrew for joining us and for all their contributions. We shared a general update and discussed Thames Tunnel leading up to our public meeting in October on the 6th – 7.15pm

General Update
We have had a quiet summer although elsewhere the community has been troubled by civic disturbances. Our local policing has been stretched but the team has maintained a presence. This has not stopped criminal activity and we know of one (possibly two) attempted burglaries and a mugging in an alleyway. We are discussing the alley mugging at the Ward Forum on September 27th and will request security cameras, better lighting and tree management to keep the alley clear and well lit – and safe. We are also asking about lighting in the park as winter approaches. You have asked about this many times and we say it is time for the park, with its designated cycle route, to be as safe as other well lit parks in our area. Many people wanted to write to Boris as part of the recent survey to say we want lifts installed at Turnham Green tube station. We mentioned progress with Security Gating projects and a new gate can now be seen next to the park entrance in Hatfield Rd. We trust, building works pending, other gates will be built soon and slowly we enjoy a safer neighbourhood. For the future, we are aware there will be a review of the local CPZ`s – not we guess an abolition but a chance to make change possibly – let’s see – that’s one for 2012. 
General update – post script – if you see something wrong happening – dial 999 – let’s look out for each other – please!

Thames Tunnel SPTRA activity
The Tunnel Stage 2 consultation will launch soon. The planning phase kicks off in the spring. Building starts in 2013 through till 2020. We have a short time to ensure our questions are asked and we have created the opportunity to be heard. Public meeting 6th October. Drop in sessions (tba) soon after. We believe the Storm tanks will be chosen as the site for the tunnel building works. Where we can make our views heard and acted upon is as follows – so let`s make these points together and individually
  

· The times when any noise is generated – hours in the day and on weekends

· Detail about proper efficient ventilation for the future

· Direction of tunnel boring – if the excavation  is from Hammersmith our area will be quieter

· Vibration caused by tunnelling machines

· Vibration from excessive traffic 

· Smell of the building activity

· Lighting of the site during the dark

· Site design and appearance post completion

· What else – let us know please – let us know
See the actual report online - Read on?!! The report is here.

